Minutes of the Westbury Park Community Association Open Meeting and AGM held on 7th June 2017 at Westbury Park School
Present:   Kevin Chidgey (Chair), Janet Brewer (Secretary), Dag Pike (Treasurer), Jeff Bishop, Susan Carter,  Raymond Gallery, Duncan Laxen, Marian Liebmann, Serena Ralston (Committee member), Nigel Seaman, Roy Sanders, Ann Sanders, Brian Swallow, Diana Thomas, Sara Touzel, Ellie Townshend Jones, Judy Wallis. Nigel Wallis, Barry Williamson and Jane Wills (Committee member).
Apologies: Tacey Bain, Clare Campion-Smith, Fi Hance, Maggie Kirby, Stephen Noreiko, Abigail Shepherd, Judith Sluglett, Paul Thomas and Roger Tucker.
1
Minutes of the 2016 AGM held on 26th May 2016

The minutes of the 2016 AGM were accepted as a correct record of events.
2
Annual Report

Kevin Chidgey, Chairman, presented a report of the Association's activities in the year 2016/7. 

Kevin's report (attached) addressed the following issues:

· Communication with members was important to the Association.
· A successful festival had been held in 2016, which had raised more than £2000 for charity.

· The next Festival, which will begin on June 23rd.

· A well-supported Buffet Evening at the Westbury Park Pub and Kitchen.
· Residents' parking issues, in particular the difficulties in extending the current Redland Zone.
· Planning issues, including the plight of 99 Devonshire Road.
· The two Neighbourhood Partnerships, their demise and possible replacements. 

· Kevin also noted the severity of cuts to staffing and services at the City Council, the effects of which might be felt in the coming year on our library, trees and parks.

3
Financial Report

Dag Pike presented Annual Accounts for the year ending June 1st 2017 (attached). He reported that we had a balance at the bank of £703.29 - £356.04 lower than balance we had a year ago. 

He expressed concern that expenditure had heavily outweighed income and that we could not continue indefinitely in that way. He proposed that we should seek support from the Westbury Park Festival, as he could see no other obvious solution. It was agreed that we should refer this suggestion to the Westbury Park Festival Committee for consideration.
4
Management Committee Elections

There being no contest for the posts of Chairman, Secretary or Treasurer, Kevin Chidgey, Janet Brewer and Dag Pike were elected for a further year. Jane Wills and Serena Ralston will continue as committee members. 

Any member of the Association who would like to join the Committee should contact Kevin Chidgey.

5 
Discussion 

The Chairman opened the meeting to a general discussion, in which the following items were raised:

5i) Etloe Road. The safety of pedestrians has become an issue in Etloe Road where cars are sometimes driving on the pavements.  Kevin said that this could be raised with the Council’s Traffic Department.  Cossins Road has cars parking on the pavement every day.  
5ii) Extension of Residents' Parking Scheme. Jeff Bishop said that we needed clarity on the percentage of residents in favour of RPS that would be needed to trigger a further extension. Kevin pointed out that although parking was a major issue in some parts of Westbury Park it was less so in other parts. There was unlikely to be a consensus on resident parking over the whole of Westbury Park.  
5iii) Roy Sanders asked about improving safety at the junction of Royal Albert Road and the cycle lane running south down Westbury Park (the road). He suggested better signage and bicycle symbols on the road surface.

5iv) Nigel Seaman raised the question of cuts to the tree budget. Kevin suggested that either Stephanie French, our local tree champion, or Cllr Fi Hance, would be a good person to contact on this matter.

5v) Bryan Swallow reported that too much litter was left by recycling collectors in Linden Road. Contacting the Council had not helped. Kevin suggested that members should contact their local councillors if faced with a similar issue.

5vi) Ellie Townshend Jones reported that work had begun on a Linden Road front garden on the very day that planning permission had been applied for. Work had now ceased, leaving an unfinished parking space. 

Kevin rounded up the discussion by noting that many of these local issues needed attention from the Council but that staffing pressures were sometimes hindering a quick response.

